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SOUTHEASTERN WISCONSIN REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

STAFF MEMORANDUM

The Southeastern Wisconsin Regional Planning Commission staff has reviewed the “GO Pass Program” County of Milwaukee Interoffice Communication dated May 20, 2016. The report presents the following data:
· GO Pass Program enrollment data (March 30, 2015 – March 31, 2016)

· GO Pass Program and total passenger trip data (March 30, 2015 – March 31, 2016)

· Estimated loss of passenger revenue due to GO Pass Program (March 30, 2015 – March 31, 2016)

· Actual annual passenger revenue and farebox recovery 2010 – 2015 and projected annual passenger revenue and farebox recovery 2016 – 2017 

The Commission staff would make the following observations based on review of the report.

· Transit passenger revenue between 2011 and 2014 followed a consistent trend of decline, reducing by about $1 million or 2.5 percent annually.

· Beginning in 2015---the year in which the GO Pass Program was initiated in March and continuing in 2016 (as projected), transit passenger revenue is projected to decline by about $4 million or 12 percent annually.

· The GO Pass Program represents a substantial proportion of this decline. The report notes that there were 5.3 million GO Pass passenger trips in its first year of operation, and at an average fare per trip of $0.573, this would represent an annual loss of about $3 million in passenger revenue. It is reasonable and consistent with national practice to expect that reducing fares from half-fare to free fare would result in GO Pass Program participants increasing their transit use. However, even if it was assumed that GO Pass users increased their transit use by 50 percent, the GO Pass Program would still represent a $2 million annual loss in passenger revenue. The continuing steady registration of GO Pass Program participants from July 2015 through March 2016, and a projected 30 percent increase in Milwaukee County population over the age of 65 over the next decade, indicates a potential for continuing annual increases in this loss of revenue.
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